ACRL Board Meeting
March 27, 1996

Present: Anne Christie, Deanna Iltis, Barbara Jenkins, Mary Ellen Kenreich, Charles Piquette, Loretta Rielly, Johannah Sherrer.

Barbara Jenkins presided.

Meeting Secretary

Mary Ellen Kenreich agreed to serve as secretary.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the last two meetings (September and at Pack Forest) were approved.

Old Business

Report from the OLA Preconference “Celebrate Our Differences: Learning to Work Together”

There were 24 who pre-registered. We didn’t require Jim Rible or Anna Beauchamp to register since they were speaking. We may have made a couple of hundred dollars. There was no evaluation form, but Loretta may send out a mailing asking for comments. Discussion among the Board members who attended: We found the preconference interesting. There seemed to be a lot of interaction afterwards with the speaker. The topic was effective with a small group. The low turnout could be blamed on the timing of spring break and the short length of OLA this year.
ACRL Newsletter/Hotline

Do we want to continue to print a newsletter? OLA is concerned that ACRL and academic librarians are not using the Hotline very much. But would that blur our identity? OLA now has a homepage which was designed by Tim Klaussen at UO. Do we want our own homepage? It wouldn’t necessarily have to be designed by a Board member. Should the homepage be the responsibility of the person in charge of publications? It could be a rotating responsibility. Charlie will work with Barbara Valentine and Barbara Jenkins on this. They’ll have a homepage draft ready for the next Board meeting.
We discussed the issue of whether to offer the homepage for free or to have it as a benefit of Oregon/ACRL membership which is what our publications usually are. OLA is also discussing this. The consensus of the Board was not to limit access to our newsletter on a homepage.

Dee gave us information on the Oregon State Library Technical Services new homepage. The address is:

http://www.osl.state.or.us/techserv/techserv.html
How can we contribute more to the OLA Hotline? We should be giving the Hotline advance notice of conferences, reviews of conferences attended, personnel changes, what’s happening in our libraries, etc. If we don’t start giving Barbara Valentine some information voluntarily, Barbara Jenkins will start making assignments! Loretta and Susan White, Johannah, and Barbara J. will submit information on topics such as teaching and learning to use computers, re-conceptualizing reference and teaching Internet to the masses.

Financial Report

Barbara Jenkins get budget reports  from the OLA Treasurer indicating that we have over $6,000, which is less than last year after the OLA Conference but higher than in some other years. We need to make money at the Menucha Conference. For the last Menucha Conference we only received $500 in grants. Our expenses are the newsletter, conference and speaker expenses, paying travel or half of the hotel expense for the President or Vice President when they go to the ACRL Chapters Council meetings at ALA.
Other Old Business

The impact of distance education on libraries throughout the state.

We’re supposed to have liaisons with PLA and OEMA.

New Business

Menucha Program

“Multimedia in Libraries and Academia: The New Challenge”

The plan is to have a person from USC’s Center for Scholarly Technology. Also one academic. The second day will be a panel of Oregon librarians.

We need to define “multimedia” and make sure it is clear in the advertising for the conference. The focus will include multimedia on the Internet and in coursework, and whether or not multimedia improves learning. The topic should be beyond CD-Roms and whether or not we should buy them. We want the focus to be far enough in the future to be of interest to librarians, but not so far as to be irrelevant to what everyone is working on now.

We liked the breakout sessions from last year’s OLA preconference.

The dates are October 24-25, 1996. We may want to plan for a lengthy break in the mid-afternoon. Complaints in past years have been that we’re in a beautiful nature setting with no free time in the daylight to experience it. We plan to schedule in the summer when days are long forgetting that in the fall there is less daylight.
Both Oregon and Washington will have a membership meeting sometime during the conference.

We have the Menucha site reserved (Barbara Jenkins paid $200 in November) and we will need to pay $16.50 per person 60 days before the conference.

Menucha Timeline

Mary Ellen will look for anything in the old minutes regarding a timeline for Menucha. {The only thing I see about a timeline is a mention in the Sept. 29, 1996 minutes that speakers should be lined up by May, and ideally we would contact them by January.}
Menucha Planning

Barbara Jenkins passed out copies of guidelines for different areas of planning the ACRL Fall Conference. Here are the volunteers so far:


Program – Barbara Jenkins, Jim Rible, Barbara Valentine


Local arrangements – Mary Ellen will work with Nancy Henderson from OGI


Registration – Anne Christie


Advertising – Loretta Rielly

We still need someone to plan the entertainment/Thursday evening party.

Menucha Grant Writing

Johannah and Barbara Jenkins have documentation for applying for grants to help fund the conference.

Board Member Attendance at Menucha

We discussed Board member attendance at the Menucha conference, and also at Pack Forest and the OLA Conference. This should be an expectation, one we should make clear to individuals when asking them to run on the ballot for the Board election. Barbara Jenkins and Connie will draft something for the Nomination Committee to use when looking for people to run.

ACRL’s Role in Other Activities, including legislation

We should have stronger ties with the Legislative Committee of OLA. Could our Past President be an ex-officio member of that committee? Loretta will look into whether it would mean a by-laws change for us, and also check with the Legislative Committee to see if it is ok with them.

The question was raised of what the liaison role is of each of the Board members. Barbara Jenkins said nothing is in writing. We decided it is not that we need to report anything back to our constituency, but rather that we should be aware of issues of importance to our constituency and bring those issues to the Board.

Report from the OLA Board

We should have been more involved in OLA’s theme this year, Intellectual Freedom. Maybe we could still have a workshop put on by the academic librarians who attended the Intellectual Freedom workshop March 26 at Ft. Vancouver. They attended the workshop to become trainers.

Do we want to co-sponsor something with TSRT or the Preservation Committee?

Barbara Jenkins will email us minutes from the OLA Board Meetings.

Nominations Committee for 1996 Elections

Barbara Jenkins and Loretta will put together a committee.

Next Meeting: June 14, 1996 in Eugene.
